

NRC NEWS

U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

Office of Public Affairs Telephone: 301/415-8200
Washington, D.C. 20555-0001

E-mail: <u>opa.resource@nrc.gov</u> Site: <u>www.nrc.gov</u> Blog: http://public-blog.nrc-gateway.gov

No. 12-033 March 29, 2012

NRC TO DISCUSS IMPLEMENTING ORDERS FOR POST-FUKUSHIMA IMPROVEMENTS APRIL 10 IN ROCKVILLE, MD

Nuclear Regulatory Commission staff will meet with industry representatives Tuesday, April 10, to discuss schedules and guidance for the Orders and related request for information the agency issued on March 12. The actions stem from recommendations of the NRC's Japan Near-Term Task Force (NTTF), which examined issues raised by the Fukushima nuclear accident in March 2011.

The meeting will be held from 1 p.m. – 4 p.m. in Room T2B3 of the Two White Flint North building at 11545 Rockville Pike in Rockville, Md. Senior NRC management and industry executives will discuss guidance for the three Orders (covering strategies to respond to extreme natural events resulting in the loss of power at plants, ensuring reliable hardened containment vents, and enhancing spent fuel pool instrumentation), as well as a multifaceted request for information.

The public will have the opportunity to ask the NRC staff questions about the process during the meeting, which will be <u>webcast</u>. A teleconference will also be available by calling 888-603-7021 and using passcode 68625. Those planning to attend the meeting or call in to the teleconference should contact Steven Bloom at 301-415-2431 or <u>steven.bloom@nrc.gov</u> to ensure adequate meeting resources are available.

The NRC continues to evaluate and act on the lessons learned from Fukushima to ensure U.S. nuclear power plants implement appropriate safety enhancements. Following direction from the agency's five Commissioners, the NRC's activities are being led by a steering committee comprised of senior NRC management. The agency has also established the Japan Lessons-Learned Project Directorate, a group of more than 20 full-time employees focused exclusively on implementing NTTF recommendations and related activities.

###

NOTE: Anyone wishing to take photos or use a camera to record any portion of a NRC meeting should contact the Office of Public Affairs beforehand.

News releases are available through a free *Listserv* subscription or by clicking on the EMAIL UPDATES link on the NRC homepage (www.nrc.gov). E-mail notifications are sent to subscribers when news releases are posted to NRC's website. For the latest news, follow the NRC on www.twitter.com/NRCgov.